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CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 

 City Commission Agenda Memo #15-1366 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: November 3, 2015 
 
TITLE: Motion Approving Agreement with the Sheriff for Use of the City’s 

Compost Site 
 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended the City Commission approve an agreement with the Sheriff of 
Broward County for the use of the City’s compost site, 4030 South State Road 7, Dania 
Beach for law enforcement training and authorize execution of agreement. 
 
Background 
The Fort Lauderdale Police Department (FLPD) utilizes the city-owned Compost Site for 
Emergency Vehicle Operations Courses (EVOC), Field Force Training, SWAT Vehicle 
Assault Training, Armored Vehicle Tactics, Traffic Stop Orientation and SWAT Driver 
Training.  Last year, the Broward Sheriff’s Office (BSO) made a request to utilize the 
Compost Site for SWAT and tactical driving (PIT) training which was approved by the 
City Commission (CAM #15-0337).  This agreement will permit BSO to continue to train 
on the site for another 12-month period.  All training conducted by BSO will be 
coordinated by the FLPD Training Unit in cooperation with the Public Works 
Department.  In return, the FLPD will have continued access to BSO’s training facilities, 
when available, to conduct FLPD training. The agreement has been reviewed and 
approved by the City Attorney’s Office and Risk Management.   
 
Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this action. 
 

Strategic Connections 

This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Public Safety Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 
 

 Goal 9:  Be the safest urban coastal City in South Florida through preventative 
and responsive police and fire protection. 

 Objective 1:  Prevent and solve crime in all neighborhoods. 
 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan:  We Are 
Community. 
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Attachment 
Exhibit 1 - Agreement with the Sheriff  
 

 
Prepared by: Police Major Eric Brogna  
  
 
Department Director: Franklin C. Adderley, Chief of Police  

 


